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President’s Message 
 
Dear Members, 
 
Bored?  Tired of sitting at home doing crosswords?  Looking for a challenging and 
rewarding experience?  Have I got an idea for you.  Now is the time to think about 
becoming a member of the Executive Board of the Joslyn.  We have openings that 
will suit each and every one of you.  I will be leaving as President as of December 
and Mark Kantor might possibly step in that position.  I will be “Past President” 
and serve at the request of the Board.  Joy has been secretary for four years and 
will not be returning but will be happy to train her replacement.  Sal has been 2nd 
Vice since the dawn of ages and would be happy to step aside and give a new 
comer a chance to help keep the building in good shape.  Joel has done a wonderful 
job as treasurer and may be willing to stay on the job or train someone to take over.  
Mark has served as President and Past President early in the “teens” and now has 
come back to be my right hand man this year.  Hopefully, he really does take over 
but, if he does, we will need a new 1st Vice to support him. 
 
The Joslyn is in very good shape.  The building has been maintained, the budget is 
on track (we know we will go into the red this year due to the virus, but we had 
contingencies for that) and the membership is thriving.  Now is the time for you to 
come aboard (literally) and take your turn.  Please. 
 
Now, to more serious matters.  The Virus does not seem to want to go away.  In 
fact, it has been spreading into SLO county over the past few weeks and even into 
our safe little village.  The Governor has requested that we continue to mask up 
and shelter in place to slow the spread and SAVE LIVES.  The Joslyn will not be 
opening its doors until the coast (literally, once again) has cleared.  We are not 
allowed to under the county regulations and I would stand and bar the doors even if 



it was otherwise.  We are not going to put our members at risk.  After all, we  will 
need your 2021 dues eventually!  
 
So, besides signing up to help out next year, here are a few things our creative 
members are doing - and you are invited to join: 
 
Mahjongg Club games on line - myjongg.net  
Poker Club - Poker Stars (call or write Mark Kantor for more details) 
Dancercize and weights over zoom - contact Mary Anne Grau  
I hear there may be some Yoga online but have no details 
Rough Riders - zoom, contact John Lamb 
and a new FUN one - Cambria Jam - Zoom 745 879 1942, every Sunday from 1 - 
3.  You can bring your voice and your instrument and join in or just enjoy the jam 
as part of the audience.  This sounds like a lot of fun.  When they play together on 
Sundays in the conference room at the JRC it’s delightful.  Give it a try. 
 
Have you a creative way to entertain yourself that other members might enjoy - let 
me know and I’ll publish it in the next message.  Meanwhile, stay safe, wear your 
masks, stay home as much as possible and wash those hands. 
 
I miss you and hope to be together arguing about who left the coffee stains on the 
tables.  Remember when things like that seemed important? 
 
Sharon 
 
P.S.  If anyone out there has some extra time and a little energy, Carole tells me 
that there are weeds coming through the cracks in the patio and the whole front of 
the building could use a wipe down.  Any takers?  Let Carole know. 

http://myjongg.net/

